Special Budget Meeting of Bath Town Board
Budget Workshop

Date and Time:	September 5, 2024				5:00PM

Place: 			Town Board Room				Municipal Building

Present:		Town Supervisor; Joshua Buck, Councilpersons; David Wager, Hal Bailey, 			Dustin Buck, John Lysyczyn, Bookkeeper; Jill Cermak, Deputy Town
			Supervisor; Thomas Thorpe III.
No Public Attended.

Supervisor Buck opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 5:00PM.

Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak presented the proposed budget reflecting the departmental requests. The total figure is $165,000.00 over the 2025 tax cap. She reported that $255,000.00 of the Fund Balance will be used toward the A Fund, and $48,000.00 of the Fund Balance will be used toward the B Fund. Jill also reported that she is planning to use $55,000.00 from the Fund Balance for the DA Fund.

There has been a request for a new 10-Wheeler for the Highway Department. This request is part of the reason that the Town of Bath is coming in over the tax cap for 2025. Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak proposed to the Bath Town Board that half of the cost of the truck be budgeted and a reserve account can be created. For a reserve account to be created a resolution needs to be passed by the Bath Town Board. The resolution is subject to a Permissive Referendum. Next year (2025) the balance of the cost of the new 10-Wheeler can be budgeted and all of the money needed for the purchase of the new truck will be available.

Resolution #24-50
Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Bailey to open a reserve account with the amount of $160,000.00 for the purpose of buying a new 10-Wheeler truck in 2026.
Adopted:			Councilperson Wager		Aye
				Councilperson Bailey		Aye
				Councilperson Buck		Aye
				Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
				Supervisor Buck		Aye

Salary request ranged from 3% to 28%. Board requested Bookkeeper to provide total cost for salary increases for all using 3% and 5% base.

The Bath Town Board and Town Supervisor decided to keep their pay rate the same with no salary increases. 
Planning Board is going to get a 3% salary increase.

The Town Board discussed raising the insurance buyout by $1000.00. 

The next Budget Workshop Meeting will be held on Thursday, September 19, 2024 at 5PM in the Town Board Room. 

Motion made by Supervisor Josh, seconded by Councilperson Lysyczyn to adjourn the Budget Workshop Meeting at 6:21PM.
 Passed Unanimously.



									         Respectfully Submitted,
									                   Terra Thorpe
									                Bath Town Clerk
			
